
A NEWSLETTER PUBLISHED BY V IRGIN IA COMMONWEA LT.H UN IV ERSITY Vol. 2, No . II March 8, 1973 

Law Institute 
To Be Held 
O n Fri day 

The 13th annua l Law Inst itute 
on Hospi tals and Medicine w ill 
be conducted at the Larri ck 
Center on Fr iday, March g, 
beginning at g a.m. 

The inst itute is sponsored by 
t he Depart ment of Hospi tal and 
Hea lt h Admin istration of the 
School of Allied Health 
Professions. 

Partic ipa nts include lawyer 
John F. Harty, author of 
" Hosp ital Law Manua l," who 
w ill discuss "Standards of 
Professional Conduct." Attorney 
Neil L. Chayet, on the faculty of 
the Schools of Medicine and Law 
at Boston University and a staff 
member of Massachusetts 
General Hospital, w il l spea k on 
" Legal Aspects of Emergency 
and Outpatient Care." 

N. Peter Lareau, a parti cipant 
in un io n contract negotiations 
w it h hospitals in the Bal t imore 
area, wi ll d iscuss "Management's 
R igh ts and Obligat ions Under 
Ex isting Labor Laws." 

Registrat ion for the inst itute 
w ill begin at 8:30 a.m. The fee 
for attendance is $15, but w ill 
not be charged for VCU 
personnel or faculty, students 
and residents in medici ne or 
hospital administration. 

Foundation 
Foundation work -- wooden supports for steel beams and concrete -- is 
progressina on the three-story addition to the James Branch Cabell Library. 
The second floor will contain a current periodical room and administrative 
offices. The university curriculum laboratory and typing rooms will be on the 
third floor and the top floor will house the special collections area and the 
James Branch Cabell suite. All floors of the addition will also contain stack and 
reader space. 

Dr. Blanton Named To Med. Corp. 
Dr. Wyndham B. Blanton Jr., 

rector of the university's Board 
of Vis itors, has been named vice 
pres ident fo r medica l relat ions of 
Charter Medica l Carp. of Macon, 
Ga. 

Th e national company 
operates hospi ta ls and nursing 
homes. Dr. Blanton w ill be 
responsible for the operat ions of 
its three local hosp itals .. Grace, 

.Stuart Circle and Westbrook 
Psychiatr ic hospital s. 

Dr. Blanton has practiced 
medic ine in Richm ond fo r about 
20 yea rs. He has served as 
physician to the Chesapeake & 
Ohio Railway Co. and the 
Ch esa peak e & Potomac 
Telephone Co. of Va. He also has 
been chief of staff of the V irginia 
Home and Stuart Circle Hospital . 



'Flash' 
"Flash" by Ira Vpin of Baltimore took the $800 fiist·place award in 
"Paintin~ Biennial I" at the Anderson Gallery, The. regional painting 
exhibition features the work of 117 artists from a six-state area. -It is 
co-sponsored by the Richmond Artists Association and juror is Grace 
Hartigan, artist-in-residence at the Maryland Institute Graduate School of 
Painting. The show will co.ntinue through March IS. 

PBL Drive Nets $12,000 For Charity 
The V irginia Chapter of Phi 

Beta Lambda, located in the 
VC U School of Business, 
part icipated in "Project Help" 
during the month of January, a 
drive which netted a $12,000 
con tribution to the March of 
Dimes. 

Phi Beta Lambda is a nationa l 
organization for business majors 
on the collegiate level. Sta te 
adviser is Mrs .. Jane D. Wi l l iams 
of the School of Business 
faculty . 

Over' 6,'000 
Grads Reside 
In Richmond 

More than 6,000 VCU 
graduates reside in the R iciJmond 
metropol itan area, accord ing to 
Mr. James L. Dunn, Di recto r of 
Al umni Activit ies. 

The fo llowing is a breakdown 
of t he alum ni accord ing to 
school. The data does not 
include 767 res id ents who are 
ex·students and alumni whose 
sch ool is not know n. 

Alli ed Health 
Professi ons 

Arts 
Arts and Sciences 
Basic Sciences & 

Graduate St udies 
Business 
Commun ity Services 
Dent istry 
Education 
Medicine 
Nursing 
Pharmacy 
Social Work 

317 
627 
768 

47 
1,184 

401 
230 
963 
548 
420 
334 
211 

New Programs 

Being Studied 
A number of new degree 

programs for the university are 
bei ng stud ied by the State 
Council of Higher Education. 

The programs are: BS in 
Health Care Management, 
Masters in Urban and Reg ional 
Planning, M.S. in Physica l 
Educat ion, M.Ed. in Learning 
Disabili t ies, and M.A. in 
Economics. 



Over 650 Hours Awarded Through Exam 
Over 650 undergraduate credit hours have 

been awarded to approximately 300 persons 
since the university began offering the College 
Level Exam ination Program IC U:;P) last 
February. 

CLEP is a national testing program which 
enables persons whose education has been 
outside the classroom to earn credit toward a 
degree. 

VCU Students 
According to Dr. C. G. Keesee, administrator 

of the program here, two-th irds of the test 
recipients have been VCU students. 

CLEP offers general examinations in five basic 
areas of liberal arts and subject exams in specific 
college courses. 

Of the credits the university has awarded 
through the program, 447 were earned on the 
basis of general exams and subject area tests 
resulted in the award of 57 credits. 

An additional 150 hours were earned by 50 

·'40 Doors' 

VCU students given a special exam in English 
10Z, "Analysis and Interpretation of 
Literature," a degree requirement for most 
students. 

The test resulted in a reduction of two 
sections of the course. 

I ndividuals may earn a maximum of 54 
semester hours of credit through the program, 
which reduces the time and cost of a degree 
program. However, credit is not awarded until 
admission is granted. 

On the MCV Campus, the School of Nursing 
has participated in the program for a number of 
years. Most of the credit awarded on the West 
Campus has been to students in the School of 
Business, followed by the School of Arts and 
Sciences. 

Non-VCU students may obtain information 
about CLEP by contacting Mr. Jerrie J. Johnson, 
Director of Admissions, ext. 7222. 

VCU students may apply through their 
academic advisers. 

Business Faculty 
Are Promoting 
Vars{ty Sports 

Forty five per cent of the 
School of Business faculty 
recently contributed $1,303 
toward the promotion of varsity 
sports at the university. 

The contributions resu Ited 
from a drive by a voluntary 
committee of business facu lty 
organized to promote the "Rams 
Club," an independent booster 
organization. 

Pictured are most of the components of "Forty Doors," a project which 
recently stood in the courtyard of the Pollak Building. The architecture is by 
communication arts and design juniors Thomas .F. Martin and Thomas A. 
Daniel. Each of the 40 doors was slammed during a videotaped performance of 
the work for a course in multimedia. Choreography for the performance was 
by instructor Jonathan T. Bowie. 

Organizers of the committee 
are Mr. Edward N. Coffman, 
accounting department; Dr. 
Russell A. Johnston, cha irman of 
the business administration and 
management departmen t; and 
Mr. Robert N. Sheffield, assistant 
dean of t he school. 



Lovelace Resigns Post Dentistry Program 
To Be Outlined Mr. Dewey M. Lovelace, 

associate director of Med ical 
College of Virginia Hospitals, has 
resigned his position, effective 
Apri I 1. He wi II become 
associated w ith New Hanover 
Memo ri al H osp i tal in 
Wi lm ington, N.C. 

A native of Richmond, Mr. 
Lovelace joined MCVH as night 
superintenden t in November, 
1960. 

" He has a Iways been 
concerned w ith the welfare and 
well -being of patients in the 
hospita ls, and demonstrated his 
in terest in the safety of the 
i ns t i tut ion by developi ng 
programs for fire and electri ca l 
safety , including the quarterly 
drill," said Mr. Emmett Reid, 
assistant to the vice-president, of 
his colleague Mr. Lovelace. 

The successful operation of 
emergency services has been an 
area of particular concern to Mr. 
Lovelace. In coordinating the 

Poison Prevention 
Will Be Discussed 

Dr. Fred J. Salter, associate 
director of pharmacy, MCV 
Cl in ical Services Division, w ill 
discuss pOison prevention on 
WWBT Channel 12's Doug Hi l l 
Show, Friday, March 16 at 9 
a.m. and on WRVA radio's 
"Open for Opinion" program, 
March 21 at 12:30 p.m. 

VCU is responsible for the 
local promotion of Poison 
Prevention Week, March 18-24. 

Appearing wi th Dr. Salter on 
"Open for Opinion" vv ill be Dr. 
Will iam P. Spencer, associate 
professor of pediatrics and 
director for pediatric outpatient 
services at MCV. 

functions of t he emergency 
rooms with the local rescue 
squads, he brough,t first-hand 
experience as a rescue squadsman 
from membership in the Forest 
View Rescue Squad to bear on 
the procedures he developed. 

He organized an annual 
training program for the Vi rgi nia 
Rescue Squad Association (of 
which he is a member), enlisting 
the services of MCVH staff to 
t each the one-day sem inars. 

Dr. James H. Revere, Jr., 
director of student affa irs at the 
School of Dentistry, w ill appear 
on the Doug Hill Show, WWBT 
Chann·el 12, March 15. 

Mr. Hill and Dr. Revere will. 
discuss the program to recru it 
den t ists to practice in 
underserved areas. 

Faulkner Film Festival Scheduled 
The English department w ill 

present "A Faulkner Film 
Festival," a showing of f ive 
screen adaptations of William 
Faulkner's major novels, 
beginning Thursday, March 8. 

Films are "Sanctuary," March 
8; "The Tarnished Angels" 
(based on "Pylon"), March 22; 
"The Long Hot Summer" (based 
on "The Hamlet"), Apri l 5; "The 
Sound and the Fury," May 3; 
and "Intruder in the Dust," May 
3 1. 

A ll showings are f ree and w ill 
be held at 8 p.m. in the School 
of Business auditor ium. 

Gray Lecturer 
Dr. John p. Utz, professor of 

medicine and chairman of the 
Division of I mmunology and 
Infect ious Diseases, delivered the 
15th Ruth Gray Award Lecture 
of Northwestern University, 
Evanston Hospital, last month. 

Dr. Utz was the first Gray 
Lecturer to have been a graduate 
of Northwestern University 
Medical School. 

Events of 'Today' 
MARCH 8 

Film. "Sanc tuary ," screen 
adaptat ion of novel by William 
Faulkner. School of Business 
auditorium, 8 p.m. Admission free. 
Sponsored by department of 
English. 

MARCH 9 

13th Annual Law Institute on 
Hospitals and Medicine. Larrick 
Student Center. 

MARCH 23 

Fi 1m. "Cul-d e ·Sac ." Science 
building, room 115 , 7 p.m. 
Admission $1. Sponsored by VCU 
Film Society. 

Anderson Gallery 

"Painting Biennial I," exhibition of 
paintings by artists from a six·state 
region. Co·sponsored with the 
Richmond Art ists Association. 
Through March 15 . 
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